
 
Lompoc City Council Agenda Item 
 
City Council Meeting Date: February 7, 2006 
 
TO:   Gary P. Keefe, City Administrator 
 
FROM:  Michael W. Luther, Senior Civil Engineer 

m_luther@ci.lompoc.ca.us 
 
SUBJECT:  AUTHORIZE THE PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR TO EXECUTE AND 

MANAGE TARGETED RUBBERIZED ASPHALT CONCRETE 
INCENTIVE GRANT PROGRAM FUNDS  

 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
That the City Council adopt Resolution No. 5305(06) authorizing the Public Works Director 
to execute all necessary applications, application amendments, and related documents, 
and authorizing the City Administrator to execute all contracts, agreements, amendments, 
payment requests, and related documents, for the purposes of securing grant funds and 
implementing the goals of the Targeted Rubberized Asphalt Concrete Incentive Grant 
Program, administered by the California Integrated Waste Management Board (CIWMB). 
 
DISCUSSION: 
 
The California Integrated Waste Management Board (CIWMB) receives an annual 
appropriation from the California Tire Recycling Management Fund (Tire Fund) to 
administer the Tire Recycling Act (Act) (Senate Bill 937, Vuich, Statutes of 1990, Chapter 
35) and related legislation.  As part of the Act, CIWMB is offering the Targeted RAC 
Incentive Grant Program to encourage the use of waste tire rubber and thereby reduce the 
landfill disposal and stockpiling of California waste tires. 
 
Public Resources Code (PRC) Section 42872.5 allows for the awarding of grants to public 
entities for funding of public works projects that use Rubberized Asphalt Concrete (RAC). 
 
CIWMB will award the grants on a competitive basis.  The purpose of this competitive grant 
program is to fulfill the legislative mandates by assisting in the development of markets for 
products manufactured from California waste tires and supporting the diversion of waste 
tires from landfills and stockpiles. 
 
SB 876 authorizes CIWMB to allocate monies from the Tire Fund in a manner consistent 
with a Five-Year Plan for the Waste Tire Management Program (Five-Year Plan) that is 
developed and approved by CIWMB and submitted to the Legislature.  In the CIWMB 
approved Five-Year Plan, the proposed funding allocation for the Targeted RAC Incentive 
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grants is three million five hundred seventy-seven thousand dollars ($3,577,000) for fiscal 
year (FY) 2005/2006 and two million one hundred eighty-two thousand eight hundred  
eighteen dollars ($2,182,818) for FY 2006/2007. 
 
The City currently has a street project out to bid that satisfies the grant application criteria.  
If successful, the City is eligible to receive up to $200,000.00 in funding from the Targeted 
Rubberized Asphalt Concrete Incentive Grant Program. 
 
 
 
Michael W. Luther 
Senior Civil Engineer 
 
Attachment:  Resolution No. 5305(06) 
 
APPROVED FOR SUBMITTAL TO THE CITY ADMINISTRATOR: 
 
 
____________________________________ 
Larry A. Bean, P.E. 
Public Works Director 
 
APPROVED FOR SUBMITTAL TO THE CITY COUNCIL: 
 
 
____________________________________ 
Gary P. Keefe 
City Administrator 


